To:

From: Charles J. Cotnoir, Director 
Dukes County Emergency Management

Subject: County Emergency Management

This letter is being  written in order clear up any confusion regarding the role of the Dukes County Emergency Management Agency on Martha’s Vineyard.

The Dukes County Emergency Management Agency is responsible ONLY for affairs of and properties owned by Dukes County. 

It is the duty of the Dukes County Emergency Management Director to be very careful not to impose on the jurisdiction of any town or tribe in Dukes County or to impute to any outside agency that the County of Dukes County speaks for or has jurisdiction over any affairs of any of the seven towns or the Wampanoag tribe.

That said, the County Director believes that the County does have a role as a disinterested ???? third party. The County is not usually eligible for Federal or State funds, which, for some is the guiding principal for dealing with Federal and State agencies. 

One example of this role is to make sure that outside agencies such as MEMA and FEMA are aware that there are 6 towns on Martha’s Vineyard and that no town is forgotten or overlooked. Having worked for both of these agencies, I can tell you that outside agencies will unwittingly give their support to those representatives that they interact with most frequently.  Because of our geographical location, and because most town directors can’t go off-island to make their cases for support. it is extremely important that these outside agencies not get sidetracked into thinking that one town or another speaks for the whole island. This is one of the reasons why the County Director goes to the meetings of these outside agencies. At least it provides these outside agencies a balanced view of the Island. 

easy for these agencies to  has also been the direction of the DC director to make sure that these agencies know that entire population of MV would have needs 

CC: All Towns

